
 

“Together towards our Lord through learning, love and faith.” 

19th January, 2024 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Thank you for your continued patience whilst we manage the situation with our blocks and the contractors working 

to the schedules that they have now been set.  Below is the position from Monday 22nd January.   

 

Week beginning 22nd January 

Onsite 

- Year 9 

- Year 11 

- Year 12 (the whole year group will now attend) 

- Year 13  

 

Offsite 

Year 7 at home – live lessons 

Year 8 at home all week – live lessons 

Year 10 at home all week – live lessons 

 

Work on the four classrooms in  food and science has now been completed which means the whole of Year 12 can 

now attend from Monday.  We are hoping that we can start to get Year 7 in later in the week, as and, when rooms 

become available in the main block.  We will give you ample warning if this is the case.  There is a clear programme in 

place that means that the main block will be able to populated floor by floor over the coming 2.5 weeks.  In order to 

get year groups in we need to make sure that all the safety checks have been carried out, cleaning has happened and 

that the rooms, corridors and facilities are all accessible and useable.   

 

The whole school’s desire is to get all students in as quickly as possible.  However, as expressed previously, this is all 

dependent on the contractors completing the mitigating works and the environment being safe for all staff and students.  

The Department for Education continue to be impressed by the speed at which we have been able to action the 

mitigating works and the speed of progress, this has not been the case nationally over the last months with building 

issues in other schools.  My thanks go to all those involved in this from the school, trust, diocese and DfE.   

 

Thank you for your continued support and understanding 

 

 
 

Andrew Bull 

Headteacher 

 

Safeguarding at CNS 
Please find attached to this e-Bulletin our latest safeguarding 

newsletter.  Further information can be accessed on our 

website.  To access this please follow this link. 

 

Survey from Children’s Commissioner 

Dame Rachel D’Souza has asked parents and carers to 

complete this survey. 

www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition

 

https://www.cardinalnewmanschool.net/home/our-school/safeguarding/
http://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition

